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Principal’s RePORT  

What a wonderful night was had by all, last Friday evening at the P&C 80’s Quiz night. The venue was packed 
and people showed up in their best, or should it be their worst, 1980’s attire. Thank you and well done to the 
P&C, and in particular the Quiz Night organising committee of Veronica Kuipers, Meg Boyd and Lisa            
O’Callaghan. I would also like to thank the following people for the work they did on the night:  Adam Kuipers, 
Phil Boyd,  Steve O’Callaghan, Jason Gombok, Nici Ogle, Vicki Negus, Nia Low, Amanda Major, Jade Hardman, 
Lana Bullock, Clare Lawson, Peter Harvey, and Steve Schupp. It was another example of the great community 
we have here at Deanmore PS and the support we have for the school and the children who attend. 

I would like to thank those parents who have taken the opportunity to provide feedback on the new logo           
concepts. You have until August 24 to provide feedback. The concepts around the school are for people to      
consider a logo design and not a new shirt. The shirt on the concepts is just a rendering for illustration purposes. 
In the School Parent Survey that opens in Week 6 there are questions about the current school uniform for     
parents to answer. 

Last week we sent off about 15kg of used coffee pods to Nespresso for recycling. Below is a small article from 
the weekend paper that shows an item that is partially made from recycled aluminium. The coffee grounds are 
separated and sent to industrial composting facilities. This is a great initiative that the school and community are 
taking up. 

There are some requirements that Nespresso asks 
us to follow when pods are placed in the recycling 
boxes. They need to be dry and as clean as         
possible. They cannot be in other plastic bags or 
wrapping (e.g. small plastic lunch bags) and only   
aluminium pods can be dropped off. If you are able 
to follow these simple requests when you drop off 
your pods at the school it would be greatly             
appreciated. Recycling boxes can be found at our 
Kindy and Library. 

Parents may have recently heard or read about a privacy issue concerning students at some private               
high-schools in Perth, specifically the use of Instagram. Although a vast majority of our students should not be 
using Instagram or Facebook, let alone without parent supervision, the reality is that some are. It is important that 
parents are aware of what their child is viewing or sending on these social media platforms. I have not heard of 
any children at Deanmore PS having any particular issue but it is an opportune time for parents to discuss with 
their child appropriate safety and confidentiality when using social media. 

Currently there is still a large amount of clothing in the lost property box outside of the Science room. Many      
children are bringing their jumpers to school and then leaving around the grounds. We remind the children almost 
daily to check for their clothes; however the pile does not appear to be getting any smaller. If your child is missing 
clothing please tell them to check the lost property. 

We are beginning to start class planning for 2019. If your child is not returning in 2018 (not including children   
finishing Year 6), could you please notify the front office (via a phone call, note or email) which school they will be 
moving to. 

The Parent Survey will be available online from Monday 20 August.  

The web link is  https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/C3gXTkAc and the code is tzMnEfFe.  

In 2018 we are aiming to have a minimum of 100 responses (we only had 47 in 2016) to ensure we have the 
views of a wide cross section of our parent body. Questions within the survey will ask for your views on a 1 to 1 
parent supplied device program, the school uniform, the ERG process, current teaching programs, homework, 
sustainability, organisation of parent information sessions and the school board. The survey will close on Friday 5 
October.  

mailto:deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Deanmore primary school’s new logo designs 



 

Merit Awards 
Congratulations! 

 
  Room 1 Maddie Turner Luc Roberts 

 Room  2 Petra Jolly Hannah Bratovich 

 Room 3 Mitchell Rose Emily Mackie 

 Room 4 Amelie Boucher Alex Everett 

 Room  5 Blaize Cooper Quinn Harvey 

 Room  6 Tex Gullotto Jesse Veale 

 Room  7 Fergus Martin Gwen McGregor 

 Room  8 Grace Owen Oliver Toovey 

 Room 9 Sophie Currall Selina Thomlinson 

 Room 10 Anton Kemps Zara Cumming   

 Room  11 Chloe Brennan Chloe Detata 

 Room      12 Austin Gastevski Brax Vaughan 

 Room  13 Loralei Nurse Phoenix Kerr 

 Room 14 Grace Hayward-McRobert Isabella Stokes 

 Room  15 Selinia Savva  

 Room  17 Ella Hart Jad Bariolo 

 Room  18 Oliver Kuipers Indiana Hendry-McLeod 

 Room       20 Chisanga Mulenga Caris Edmonds 

 Room  21 Jack Armour Ben McDonald 

 Science  Riley Peck 

 Sport  Alexander Cooper 

 

DEPUTY Principal’s RePORT  

IN-TERM SWIMMING 10th OCTOBER 2018—19th OCTOBER 2018 

Please return all notes (signed) and any money for the in-term swimming lessons for the Pre-primary, Year 3, 4 

and 5 students if you have not done so. 
 

SCIENCE WEEK 

Congratulations to Mrs Carr, Mrs Smallwood and all the teachers for the exciting and interesting activities     

carried out by the students during Science Week. 
 

ASSEMBLY 

Room 5 will conduct the next assembly on Friday 24th August. All parents and friends are very welcome. 
 

FACTION CARNIVAL 

The Faction Carnivals are to be held in Week 7. All parents and friends are very welcome. Please see Mr  

Rodgers if you can help with the setting up or the running of the events. 
 

STAFF CAR PARK 

For safety, please do not drive into or park in the staff carpark at the front of the office. 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 

If you have changed your address, telephone number, email address, collection of students or parenting       

arrangements, please inform the school. 

GREG DOWNES  -  DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 



 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

 Wednesday 22
nd

 & Thursday 23
rd

 August  2018 
 

MSP Photography will complete our school photos on Wednesday 22
nd

 and Thursday 23
rd

 August.  

Class photos will commence at 9:00am on both days in the undercover area.                                                
If a student is away or late on the day of their class photo these photos can’t be taken again.  

Individual student photos will be taken in the library. Depending on the weather the Kindy and      
Pre-primary photos will either be  taken in the undercover area or in one of our playgrounds.  

All students must wear the required school uniform for their photos.                                              
Our Year 6 students must wear their leavers shirts.  

A draft timetable is attached for parents, however be aware that this may change closer                 
to the date or on the day.  

 

There is an option for family photos however the school does not create a timetable for this.  

Family photos will be taken in the library on Wednesday and Thursday from                  
8:00am – 8:50am, at recess (10:50am – 11:10am) and lunch (12:40pm – 1:20pm).                

Students cannot be taken out of class during lesson times for family photos. 
 

All photos will need to be ordered and paid for online this year through the MSP website.              
An information package has been distributed to families. Each student will have a form with their 

name and a code on it. It is important that parents read the instructions for ordering and payment.    
 

There is a catch-up time slot for individual photos on Thursday 23
rd

 August.                                      
If there are any students who are away on both days, parents will need to contact MSP                    

to have individual or graduation photos taken.                                                                                           
These catch-up photos are taken at the MSP studios and are organised by parents. 

 

If you have any queries please contact Mr Downes. 

Please email the school as soon as possible if you will 

NOT be  

attending Deanmore Primary School in 2019. 

Email  -  deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Contributions and Charges 

Thank you to those parents who have paid their child’s contributions and charges for 2018.  If you have not 

made arrangements to pay them your payments can be paid anytime by EFT.  Please use your child’s       

surname as the reference.  

Our bank account details are: 
 

Account Name: Deanmore Primary School 

BSB:    306 073 

Account Number: 1006385 

Payments are also accepted by cash or cheque at the front office. 



 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS  TIMETABLE   (Subject to change) 

 

WEDNESDAY 22nd   AUGUST  2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THURSDAY 23rd AUGUST   2018 

 

 

 

TIME YEAR ROOM TEACHERS 

8:15am All staff   All staff 

9:00am Kindergarten 1 16 Foster / Smallwood 

9:20am K/PP Kindy 3&4 15 Batchelor / Moone 

9:40am PP 13 Mann / Byrne / Smallwood 

10:00am PP 14 Crockett / Moone 

10:20am 1 12 Henry 

10:50 – 11:10 RECESS RECESS RECESS 

11:10am 1 10 Williams 

11:30am 1 9 Hassan Raiyat 

11:50am 2 11 Griffiths / Smith 

12:10pm 2 20 Prescott 

12:40 – 1:20 LUNCH LUNCH LUNCH 

1:20pm 2 18 Tetley/ Hancock 

1:40pm 2/3 17 Jerrat 

2:00pm 3 5 Pratley 

2:20pm 3 6 Morisey 

2:40pm 3/4 8 Sampey 

TIME YEAR ROOM TEACHERS 

9:00am Kindergarten 2 16 Foster / Smallwood 

9:20am 4 7 Martin 

9:40am 4/5 4 Brydon 

10:00am 5 3 Unwin 

10:20am 5/6 21 Morgan 

10:50 – 11:10 RECESS RECESS RECESS 

11:10am 6 1 Wacker 

11:30am 6 2 Liebeck 

11:50am GRADUATION PHOTO Wacker / Liebeck / Morgan 

12:10pm Student Councillors 

Sports Captains 

Faction Captains 

  

1 & 2 & 21 

  

Wacker / Liebeck / Morgan / Rodgers 

12:30pm Catch up photos     

12:40 – 1:20 LUNCH LUNCH LUNCH 



 

 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

 

Deanmore Primary School will be holding parent–teacher interviews on Wednesday 5
th

 September 

from 1:20pm – 6:00pm. The school will close at 12:40pm and students will need to be collected or 

make their way home. For parents of Kindergarten to Year 3 students the meetings will be for  parents 

and teachers only, no students will be present. For parents of Year 4 to 6 students the meetings will 

be “three way” with parents, teachers and the student present. Attached is a note for  parents to return 

to the labelled collection box. Please indicate a time frame (1:20pm – 3:00pm or  3:15pm – 5:50pm) 

for an interview, all your children’s names and the rooms that they are in. Please return the completed 

form to the specially marked box outside the office. Interviews will only be 10 minutes long with a few 

minutes for parents and staff to transition for the next interview. During a parent’s interview, some staff 

will be available to supervise students if they are required to come with their parents. Students only 

can be dropped off at the library or ECE wet area just before the interview and collected straight after. 

They will not be permitted to be in the playground. This is a great opportunity for parents to meet one 

on one with teachers to discuss how their child has progressed since the Term 2 report was written. 

These interviews were a request brought up at the school board and as a response to parent feedback 

in various school community surveys. The time for the adjustment to the school day has been           

endorsed by the school board. The intent of notifying the school community 7 to 8 weeks in advance is 

to allow the school to create interview slots and provide parents with sufficient time to organise         

supervision of their children. Interview times will be available to parents at the beginning of Week 6. 

 

PLEASE COMPLETE THIS FORM AND RETURN IT TO THE LABELLED COLLECTION BOX . 

Parent-Teacher Interviews Wednesday 5
th

 September 1:20pm – 6:00pm 

To enable the school to organise effective and meaningful parent-teacher meetings, could you please 

fill in the information below. Interview times will be available for parents to view outside the of their 

child’s classroom on Monday 20
th
 August (beginning of Week 6). Once these times are set it will not 

be possible to change time slots. Please return this slip to the school as soon as possible.  

Parent name: ___________________________________  

 

Child  1    Full name :   ___________________________________ Room   ______ 

Child  2    Full name :   ___________________________________ Room   ______ 

Child  3    Full name:   ___________________________________  Room   ______ 

Child  4    Full name:   ___________________________________  Room   ______ 

Child  5    Full name:   ___________________________________  Room   ______ 

 

Please indicate your preferred time slot (please circle one option):      

1:20pm – 3:00pm             3:15pm – 5:50pm              Either session          

 

I am unable to attend a parent-teacher interview because:  

 

____________________________________________________________________________ 



 

  

DEANMORE PRIMARY SCHOOL LIBRARY  

2018 Book Week Display 

20th August—24th August 

.  

  Ms Gray and Mrs Chambers have created a magical underwater world             

for this years Book Week. 

Parents and students are very welcome to go and see the display in the library 

before school commences. 

Thank you to Ms Gray and Mrs Chambers for all your hard work and for making 

our library a wonderful environment for everyone to enjoy. 



 



 

COMMUNITY SCHOOL HEALTH NURSE  

The following information has been approved by the Health Department to promote health in our school. 

COLDS 

Upper respiratory tract infections or colds are everywhere, especially in winter, so it is almost impossible to stop     
children from catching them. Here are some points which may help:  

 

 Teach your child to cover his/her nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing, and to wash hands straight    
afterwards. 

 Hands should be washed after blowing noses and before eating. 

 Use tissues once and then throw them in the bin. (Avoid using handkerchiefs). 

 Keep your child home from school if he/she as a cold/cough/fever/pain. 

 Make sure that your children eat a balanced diet of plenty of healthy foods. 

 Keep children away from smoke—it irritates their eyes and nasal passages, making it more likely that they will 
catch a cold. 

 

WHAT DO YOU DO IF YOUR CHILD GETS A COLD 

No treatment will cure a cold or make it go away more quickly, but you can help your child feel more comfortable: 

 Rest:  This need not be in bed. 

 Provide extra drinks: If your child doesn’t want to drink much, try giving lots of small sips of water, milk or juice, 
or ice blocks to such for older children. 

 

HAND WASHING  

Washing hands is the easiest way to protect ourselves from contagious diseases, like colds, influenza and              
gastroenteritis. Hands should be washed before and after eating or preparing food, after going to the toilet and after 
nose blowing. 

 When teaching your child to wash their hands: 

 Use clean water and soap, making sure they cover their hands and wrists. 

 Use a brush to clean under nails if they’re dirty too. 

 Dry their hands with something clean (like a paper towel). 

Alcohol based sanitisers are useful when soap and water is not available. Use half a teaspoon of the product and   
encourage your child to rub their hands together until they’re dry. If you can see dirt on their hands, it is better to use 
soap and water. 
 

Caroline Armstrong / Clinical Nurse– Community Health 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Wednesday 5th September 
 

In support of the school and families, OSHClub will be offering an extended care     
session on this day. 
 

After Care Session: 12:40pm – 6:00pm 

 

Session Cost $42:00 (without Child Care Subsidy rebates) 
 

Enroll today for free at www.oshclub.com.au or come and visit us in Room 19 

http://www.oshclub.com.au


 


